OSAGE PIPE LINE COMPANY, LLC

February 16, 2024

Via E-mail to Brvan.Lethcoe@ dot.gov

Bryan Lethcoe

Director, Southwest Region

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
8701 S. Gessner, Suite 630

Houston, TX 77074

Re:  Osage Pipe Line Company, LLC
CPF No. 4-2024-010-NOPV

Dear Mr. Lethcoe,

Osage Pipe Line Company, LLC (Osage) is in receipt of the above-referenced NOPV. Osage agrees not to
contest the allegation in the NOPV and pay the proposed civil penalty, but requests that PHMSA make the
following factual clarification in the final order:

On page 1, the NOPV states that the accident affected “land belonging to the Sac and Fox Nation.” In fact,
the land in question is restricted land that belongs to members of the Sac and Fox Nation, which the
Department of Justice recognized in a complaint related to the accident. See Paragraphs 1 and 13 of
Attachment A. Osage requests this clarification to keep the record clear in this matter and avoid any public
confusion.

Osage shares PHMSA’s commitment to pipeline safety and has made numerous improvements to its
programs and practices following the events discussed in the NOPV. Osage will pay the proposed civil
penalty following receipt of the final order issued in this matter. Please let me know if you have any
questions related to this letter or would like to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely,

% \

Rob Jamieson
Vice President, Midstream
Osage Pipe Line Company, LLC

CC:  Thomas Warner, PHMSA
Ian Curry, PHMSA
Kelsey Gagnon, PHMSA

Attachment A: DOJ Complaint

Osage Pipe Line Company, LLC
2828 N. Harwood, Suite 1300 e Dallas, TX 75201
(214) 871-3555





